
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER COMMITTEE  
MINUTES OF MEETING  

APRIL 8, 2014 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Members Present: Harriet Owsley, Jeannie Gordon, Barbara Boal, Mararuth Capell, 
Lore Eccleston, Pat Slachetka, Nicole Keely, and Craig Bloszinsky.  We were very 
happy to have a new member at this meeting:   The meeting convened at 10:05 a.m. 
The first item of business conducted was to approve the minutes of the March 11 
meeting.  All members agreed to approval. 
 
Financial Report was given by Jeanne Gordon. All members were given a copy of the 
proposed budget for 2014 - 2015 was distributed to all members and line items were 
reviewed.  Jeannie noted that expenses will be higher because of the higher cost of 
cleaning the Center.  During discussions, Nikki announced that the church will no longer 
be renting the Center. 
 
DANCES:  Mararuth Capell reminded everyone that the next dance is scheduled for 
April 26. It will begin at 7 p.m. and end at 9:30 p.m.   The prices is $8.00 per person or 
$15.00 per couple.  Mararuth and is hoping that most of us would attend and bring 
friends.  We may also have another dance around Thanksgiving this year.  
 
SPRING LECTURE SERIES:    The Lecture Series were a great hit this year and we 
hope to continue them, possibly in the fall.  We’ll see how things go. 
 
FIXTURES:  The door to the kitchen entrance needs to be fixed because the door knob 
doesn’t always work.  When we need things fixed at the CENTER, we need to contact 
Nancy Avery.   She will then contact the appropriate Town Department.  
 
LADIES RESTROOM:  We need a new counter, sink, lights over the mirror, and both 
Barbara and Jeannie expressed not having LAMINATE on the counters because it will 
warp.  Craig mentioned that the beautification is very important - not only to us but to 
the rentals.   
 
RENTAL INFORMATION:   
Nikki announced that there is on the rental book two upcoming receptions, two 
graduation parties, and one Piano Recital. (We’re not sure if that will be a real piano or 
perhaps a keyboard).   Let’s all try to “talk up” the availability of our building for parties, 
weddings, etc. 
 
BARBECUE:  The barbecue will be in August and we need to give more attention to 
things and supplies that we need for this year!  This fund-raiser is one of our most 
popular events.  Not only our residents, but our visitors to the Island have always loved 
this event.   
 



FALL EVENT:   Barbara Boal mentioned that we should think about having something in 
September (possibly the 13th or the 20th), (possibly before Thanksgiving, and possibly 
something else in December.)  A dance is one possibility.  Any suggestions???    
 
At this point, the meeting was adjourned at 11 a.m. 
 
 
______________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by  
Patricia Slachetka, Recording Secretary 
 

 


